
From: Smith, Greg 
Sent: Thursday, January 24, 2019 1:54 PM 

To: Beth Schweitzer 
Cc: Laura Wallrabenstein; hstacy@senecacountyohio.gov; mkerschner@senecacountyohio.gov; 

sthomas@senecacountyohio.gov; info@sanduskycohd.org; Pschade@ecghd.org 
Subject: RE: EPA Ground Water data 

  

Dear Seneca County General Health District Commissioner, 

  

I am following up on my previous email sent on November 23, 2018 as I have yet to receive a 

response from you. My questions still stand regarding the risk of ground water contamination. 

Furthermore I am raising additional health risk concerns related to the proposed wind turbine 

projects such as expected noise levels that exceed the World Health Organization (WHO) 

standards, effects on autistic people related to expected shadow flicker levels, and last but not 

least infrasound. 

 I have attached: 

  

o   Ohio EPA high risk ground water map 

o   My household well report 

o   Seneca Wind noise level study map with WHO guidelines related to wind turbines 

o   Seneca Wind shadow flicker map 

o   (3) documents related to infrasound 

o   Link to German ZDF documentary on studies done on infrasound generated by wind 

turbines  https://www.youtube.com/watch?feature=youtu.be&v=ywWNx3OJyuo&app=d

esktop&fbclid=IwAR30HLHyHdOYkYaXmyJFhGtg5DgSAQay63Dmrw0W9AT9gZT

WqJpPYNx3qIw 

 I don’t know what it is going to take for you as our County Health Commissioner to take notice 

of these potential health risks and take action. We all need to have the foresight to anticipate 

problems before they become problems. We should learn from the experiences of others and not 

repeat the same mistakes here in Seneca County. 

  

Greg Smith       
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From: Smith, Greg 

Sent: Friday, November 23, 2018 9:19 AM 
To: 'bschweitzer@senecahealthdept.org' 

Cc: 'lwallrabenstein@senecahealthdept.org'; hstacy@senecacountyohio.gov; 

mkerschner@senecacountyohio.gov; sthomas@senecacountyohio.gov; 'info@sanduskycohd.org'; 
'Pschade@ecghd.org' 
Subject: EPA Ground Water data 

  

Dear Seneca County General Health District Commissioner, 

  

I have attached an Ohio EPA map that illustrates areas throughout the state where the ground 

water is at high risk of contamination. I was surprised to see a large high risk zone located in the 

Seneca, Sandusky, and Erie counties. This high risk area coincides with the proposed location of 

the Republic Wind and Seneca Wind projects. I am concerned what the effect will be on the 

quality of our ground water after 143 proposed turbine foundations are dug. 

  

For example, the Village Of Republic ‘s water source is from wells. The area in question is a 

well-known karst region that I feel needs to be taken into consideration with the proposed wind 

projects. Many residential homes in the area have shallow wells. For example, the well on my 

property has a static water level of only 15’. See the attached report. 

  

While the wind companies may be required to study the effects on ground water per the Ohio 

Power Siting Board’s process, I think it is prudent to have a local and unbiased review of the 

situation. Therefore I  am asking for your help. 

  

We all need to be knowledgeable enough to anticipate problems before they happen to avoid 

serious issues later on. I have copied the Health Commissioners from Sandusky and Erie 

Counties as well. 

  

Thank you, 

Greg Smith  
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